
 
MUNICIPALITY OF HURON EAST 

GODERICH STREET WEST (HWY 8) 
RECONSTRUCTION 

 

    FROM HARPURHEY ROAD TO MAIN STREET (Co Rd 12) 
 

 

    
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 
 
 
 

THE PROJECT: 
The Municipality of Huron East is planning to reconstruct Goderich Street West (Hwy 8) from Harpurhey 
Road to Main Street (County Rd 12). The project will completed in three phases.  Phase 1 to be completed 
in 2025 with the limits being from Harpurhey Road to Sparling Street.  Phase 2 to be competed in 2026 
with the limits being from Sparling Street to Main Street.  Part 3 to be completed in 2027 and includes the 
surface course paving for Parts 1 & 2.  Due to the extent of work proposed, local detours and large vehicle 
detours will be established for traffic in and around Seaforth and larger municipal boundary.  A description 
of the planned upgrades is listed below:  
 
PHASE 1 & 2 PRIMARY COMPONENTS: 
 

• Installation of watermains and services to individual properties. 
• Replacement of the aging sanitary sewers and structures including sanitary services. 
• Minor storm sewer repairs. 
• Replacement of existing street light poles and luminaires. 
• Roadway reconstruction including new roadbase, asphalt and curbing and sidewalks. 

 
PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE: 
 
A Public Open House is planned to provide further information to the public and project stakeholders on 
the planned road upgrades and anticipated construction staging and detours associated with the proposed 
works for Phase 1 and Phase 2. Engineering and design drawings for planned construction activities will 
be available for viewing at the public information centre open house.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Representatives from the Municipality of Huron East, Omega Contractors Inc. (General Contractor) B.M. 
Ross and Associates Limited (Project Engineer) will be available at the meeting to answer the public’s 
questions. 
Following the Open House, comments are invited from interested members of the public.  
 

Municipality of Huron East Department of Public Works 
Phone: (519) 527-0160 ext. 38  Email: planningco@huroneast.com  

This Notice issued June 20, 2025 

Date:   Wednesday July 9, 2025  
Time:   Open House 4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
                                  (Short presentation at 5:00pm) 
 
Location:  Seaforth Town Hall – 72 Main Street South, Seaforth 
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